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Proof of Academic Visit: 
 
 
 
 
This letter serves as formal proof of the academic visit by students and staff from Institut Agama Islam 
Negeri (IAIN) Kendari to The University of Notre Dame Australia (UNDA), Fremantle Campus, on Monday, 
October 23, 2023. 
 
As part of IAIN Kendari's International Mobility Program (IMP) 2023 to Perth, Western Australia, the 
delegation participated in an academic session with a class of UNDA International Relations students, 
which I had the privilege of leading. The visit was supported by representatives from the Konsulat Jenderal 
Republik Indonesia, Perth. 
 
During this visit, the IMP student representatives from IAIN Kendari conducted a Bahasa Indonesia 
language lesson for our students, followed by a cultural presentation delivered by the Rector of IAIN 
Kendari, Dr Husain Insawan. 
 
This collaborative academic engagement provided a valuable opportunity for cross-cultural and educational 
exchange, enriching the experience of both institutions.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Daniel Baldino 
 
Associate Professor Daniel Baldino  
Head of the Politics and International Relations program. 
The University of Notre Dame Australia 
School of Arts and Sciences 
Fremantle, Western Australia 6959 
Telephone: +61 8 9433 0127 
Email: daniel.baldino@nd.edu.au 


